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The City Council Special Meeting was called to order by Mayor Lenneman on Thursday, February 15, 

2024, at 6:00 pm at City Hall and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 

Roll Call: Present: Mayor Lenneman, Deputy Mayor Potter, Member Connor, Member Myers-

Southerly, Member Nichols, and Member Ranshaw. 
 

Absent: Member Sweeney. 
 

Approval of Agenda: Motion by Member Nichols. Supported by Deputy Mayor Potter. Vote: 

Unanimous.  Motion Carried (6-0). 
 

Approval of Minutes: January 15, 2024. Motion by Member Myers-Southerly. Supported by Member 

Ranshaw. Vote: Unanimous.  Motion Carried (6-0). 
 

Approval of Bills: Motion to pay General Bills in the amount of $96,740.73 by Deputy Mayor Potter. 

Supported by Member Ranshaw. Roll Call Vote: Unanimous.  Motion Carried (6-0). 
 

Public Comment on Agenda Items:  None. 
 

Department Reports: Chief Barry invited the Council to sign up to experience the virtual reality 

program they have for police training. Chief Barry invited the Council to look at the Silverado truck they 

are test driving to possibly replace one of the out of warranty vehicles.  Member Nichols shared the TIFA 

had a good response in bids for the sidewalk project.  
 

Resolution No. 2024-0215-02, Street Light Request from School District: Motion by Member Nichols 

and Supported by Deputy Mayor Potter. Roll Call Vote: Ayes: Mayor Lenneman, Deputy Mayor Potter, 

Member Connor, Member Myers-Southerly, Member Nichols, and Nays: Member Ranshaw.  Motion 

Carried (5-1). 
 

Public Comment on Non-Agenda Items: None. 
 

Communications from Mayor and Council:  Member Ranshaw invited the rest of council to attend the 

Planning meeting on Tues. Feb. 20, at 7:00 pm. The discussion will be on marijuana. 
 

Excuse Absent Members: None. 
 

Next Regular Meeting:  March 21, 2024 

 

Meeting Adjourned: 6:22 pm 
 

Respectfully Submitted by: 
 

Becky Dolman, City Clerk 

Approved 3/21/2024 


